
 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

N e w s l e t t e r  2   
 

S u m m e r  T e r m  
1 0 t h  J u n e  2 0 2 2  

Twineham CE Primary School  

Diary Dates 
 
12th June  Twineham       
                  Summer Fair 
14th June Whole school  
                  Group photo’s 
17th June   Sports Day 
22nd June  Poppy Class 
                   Visit to Sea- 
                    Life Centre                 
27th June   Inclusion  
                  Festival@ 
                  Twineham 
                  Years 5-6 
4th July      Street 20 
                  Girls Cricket 
                  @ St Paul’s 
15th July    Day of sport 
20th July    Last day of     
                  Term 

 

Welcome Back  

We hope all our families had a lovely half term and enjoyed 
the Jubilee celebrations.   

 

Jubilee celebrations 

We had loads of fun on Thursday 26th May celebrating the 
Queen’s Jubilee.  Each class made some food to share and we 
got together for an old fashioned street party! 

Sports Day – Friday 17th at 1pm 

Sports Day is fast approaching.  It will be held on the school field 
on Friday 17th June at 1pm.  Families are welcome to come and 
watch.  If the weather isn’t good enough, we will let people know and 
reorganise for later in the term. 

Skipping workshop The  children had so much at the Skip2Bfit workshop held on Fri-
day 20th May.  Each class competed against their own personal best with special skip-
ping ropes that counted the number of skips.  Even the teachers had a go! We still 
have skipping ropes available to buy from the school office for £8 each. 



 

  

 

 

 
  

Safeguarding Spot – Parental controls 
Many parents are put off using controls and settings as they think they will be diffi-
cult to set up, or complicated to use. Internet Matters’ step by steps guides, can help 
make it simple and straightforward.  Take a look here: https://
www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/ 

Year 6 Leavers’ Service at Christ’s Hospital 

This year’s diocesan Leavers’ Service is being held at Christ’s Hospital on Thursday 7th July 
at 1:30pm.   This a wonderful opportunity for us to celebrate our Year 6’s with other local 
schools and their families.  

Summer 

Please do ensure your child has a water bottle in school each day and a hat 
if the sun is fierce.  We are not allowed to   apply suntan lotion/cream to 
children so please can this be done before school. 

Safeguarding Spot 

NSPCC have a great website with lots of information on how to keep your children safe, including 
mental health, online safety and support for parents.  Check it out here https://
www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/ 

Worship Spot 

Before half term, we looked at the Queen’s 70 years on the throne and considered the question 
“How important is it for us to have a sense of duty?” 

Summer Fair—Sunday 12th June 
Our eagerly awaited Summer fair is THIS SUNDAY!!  Wahoo!  Please 
see attached the programme which includes information on the dog 
show and our fabulous auction items to bid for.  Please do encourage 
friends to come along and circulate this far and wide. 
  
WE NEED VOLUNTEERS!!  Without more hands on deck we might not 
be able to go ahead this weekend.  So please put your hands up and 
email FOTS@email.com.  We need specifically: 

 Volunteers to help with the 2pm Set up on Saturday afternoon 
1. Volunteers to help with the Sunday morning Set up from 9am 
2. Volunteers to do one hour slots on: the side show games; pop corn stand; photo booth; raf-
fle ticket selling; make a crown craft stand 
  
Also, can you help with any of the following?: 
 Anyone got any small straw or hay bales we can borrow?  We’d love 10! 
1. Anyone got any gazebos we can borrow? 
2. Can any of you make a Victoria sponge to bring along on Sunday to sell at our cake stall? 
  
There is a crown competition to be judged in a parade near the end of the fair.  You can make 
one at home and bring it along OR make one at the fair at the craft stall.  Don’t forget to bring 
your dog – the dog show registration is at 1pm! 
  
It’s going to be FUN so see you on Sunday!!  Doors open at 12pm. 
  
Any questions please ask! 
 Thank you, Friends of Twineham School 
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Congratulations 
 to Mrs Francis 

We’re excited to congratulate Mrs Francis who is expecting a baby.  I’m sure you will all 
join us in wishing them well and she will be taking maternity leave from the Autumn 
term. 

School Group Photo’s Tuesday 14th June 

   Can you please make sure your child has their school jumper/ 

   Cardigan with them on Tuesday for the Group photo’s                                                                                                                            

    thank you. 

 


